
Studley Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Council Chamber, Studley Village Hall on 
Tuesday 1st August 2006 at 7.30pm.

1.  Public Forum
     None

2.  Chairman declared the meeting open
     
3. Present     
   Chairman P. Beaman, Vice Chair S. Phipps, E. Holder, Mrs M. Woodrow,   
  J. Bacon, Mrs S. Redman, M. Redman, Mrs H. Wersocki, Mrs M. Bell.

4.  Apologies for Absence
     Cllrs W. McCarthy, J. Vale and Mrs A. Wade.

5.  Declarations of Interest      
     Members are asked to declare personal interests in any item on the agenda.
     Members are reminded that the Code of Conduct which took effect from 8 March 2002 provides that
      they should declare the existence and nature of their personal interest at the commencement of the
      relevant item (or as soon as the interest becomes apparent).  If that interest is prejudicial they should
      withdraw from the room and not seek improperly to influence a decision about that matter.

     Non prejudicial Interest: P. Beaman, Mrs H. Wersocki and J. Bacon -  Planning 
     Application  06/01892/TPO.

6.  Matters Arising (for information only)
     None.
    
7.  Items for Discussion

     Min 134 Skateboarding Park: Meeting to be organised with Youth Club and 
                   Youngsters to discuss the plans for the facility. We were 
                   disappointed by the comments at the recent Neighbourhood Watch
                   meeting by one member of the Youth Club that the skate park is not
                   wanted.
                   Grant Application to SDC submitted by the Youth Club had again to
                   be withdrawn as application was not complete. The Parish Council 
                   may need to submit any future application. Need to move forward as
                   it has been a long time since first suggested. 

    Min 135 Office opening hours: Chairman has suggested that the office opening
                  hours for members of the public be restricted to Tuesdays and 
                  Thursdays 10am to 12 noon to free up office time for the clerks and 
                  enable them to get on with their work. All Councillors in agreement.



8.  Planning Applications                
     (Cllr Beaman refrained from Voting)

   06/01892/TPO   Mrs D. Kinsella, 40, Gunners Lane – T1 Poplar: Fell
                             Objection: No valid reason for the tree to be removed and    
                              important to retain mature trees in the village subject
                              to TPO’s
     

6. Correspondence

     SDC
Min 137: Unauthorised Storage use – Dunstall Allotments. Lech Kocon the
               Enforcement Officer has written to Mr Millinchip to remove all
               offending material. Clerk has also spoken to Mr Millinchip and it is
               in the process of being removed. Clerk also to contact SSSC to
               advise that storage of skips there is not permitted.
Min 138: SDC Local Plan Review 1996 – 2011 – Notice of Adoption on 14th

               July 2006. Can be viewed on their website or all local libraries.
Min 139: Development of Parish and Town Council websites two meetings to 
               discuss the next stage of the project. Chairman and Clerk to attend
               on  Monday 25th September at 5pm. Elizabeth House, Stratford.

WCC
 Min 140: Lorry Route map – Reply from Mark Porter regarding points raised
                at the last Parish Council meeting. In his opinion as there are no 
                other major routes through Studley best not to change the colour of
                A435 on the map,  but add other routes. Will suggest when next 
                edition is discussed. Traffic data for B4092 show that 2.8% of 
                vehicles using the road were HGV’s. Needs to be 10% before the
                road would be eligible for any weight restriction. May need to carry
                out our own survey. Clerk to also write to Allelys to deter them 
                from using the B4092.

 Other
       Min 141: Request from resident on Crooks Lane for extra street lighting and 
                      speed humps. Clerk to write to advise lighting is footway lighting 
                      and has already been upgraded as well as extra light erected last 
                      year.

  Correspondence for Circulation
  Min 142 ; National Council report by Chief Executive

  Min 143: VLO News – Summer Edition

10.  Approve Accounts for Payment
       Proposed Cllr Mrs Redman that the schedule of cheques for payment   
       be approved, seconded Cllr Mrs M. Bell.  Voting unanimous.

The next meeting of the Committee is scheduled for Tuesday, 15th August 2006


